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Next Society meeting: Monday, June 15th, 2015 

7:00 pm at Garth Homer Centre 

Please note new meeting time! 

Scheduled:  Theme - Summer care & fertilization  Show & Tell - 

Evergreen bonsai  

Expert advice: There is a standing invitation to all members to 

bring in any tree that you would like an opinion or advice on ς 

tap into several hundred years of collective bonsai experience. 

Club activities: Please share your thoughts on activities that 

you would like to see.  See the Activities Calendar:  

http://www.victoriabonsai.bc.ca/bonsaiCalendar.htm 

Raffle table: Please consider bringing an item for the raffle 

table - it is a good fund-raiser for club events and this year 

promises to be a very good year for special events. 

Final meeting at Garth Homer: This will be our last meeting at 

the Garth Homer Centre.  We've held our meetings at GHC 

since September 1996, just a little shy of 19 years ... 

 

 

2014 VIBS Officers  

President: Mark Paterson 

Vice President: Vacant 

Past President: Bob Taylor 

Treasurer: Larry Phillips 

Secretary: Jim Haskins 

Door & Raffle: Susan Vidal 

Librarian: Kathi Morrison 

Newsletter& Website: John 

Mitchell 

Board member "without 

portfolio" Jim Morrison 

 
A cork-bark Japanese Maple 

http://www.victoriabonsai.bc.ca/bonsaiCalendar.htm
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Last Meeting: 

Maurice brought in a lovely cork-bark Japanese maple.  Members were able to take away 

some semi-hardwood clippings to try rooting as cuttings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark assists a new member  

with potting-up a Tsukomo 

"cypress" (Chamaecyparis  

pisifera 'Tsukomo') 
 

Maurice shaping a cork-

bark Japanese Maple 

Tsukomo "cypress" are a highly 

desirable, slow-growing species for 

bonsai, yet almost unheard of as 

garden centre stock.  The tree 

pictured was raised from a two-inch 

rooted cutting by Tak Yamaura over a 

period of thirty or so years. 

Maurice explained that this tree 

(from cutting) developed its corky 

bark spontaneously without there 

being evidence of it in the parent 

tree. 
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The David Rowe Demonstration at HCP 
On June 6th, Parksville bonsai expert David Rowe presented an excellent demonstration of shaping a 

Satsuki Azalea in the Couvelier Pavilion at HCP.  David and his wife Susan have been VIBS members for 

15 years and David's bonsai history spans 35 years and an international reputation as a bonsai expert. 

 
Satsuki azaleas are one of those legendary species that serious bonsai hobbyists have a hard time 

passing up, especially if there is any maturity (large trunk, good nebari) associated with the specimen 

at hand. 

 
In Japanese, Satsuki means "fifth month", referring to the Asian lunar calendar.  This translates to 

June in the Western "solar" calendar.  The name refers to the fact that these shrubs bloom primarily 

in June.  

 
Satsuki azaleas are cultivars of Rhododendron indicum and there are over 3000 named varieties in 

Japan.  Their soil must always be kept moist (but well drained) and they grow best in open shade.  

Satsukis require acid soil (they are "calcifuges" or "lime haters") and are frequently grown in 

"kanuma" - an acidic soil of Japanese origin (impossible to find on Vancouver Island!).  Under alkaline 

soil conditions azaleas become deprived of iron and the leaves become chlorotic (yellowish) because 

they're unable to produce adequate chlorophyll.   In the Greater Victoria area municipal tap water is 

usually a pH of about 6.5 - ever so slightly acidic & good for azaleas.  Some people incorporate 

chopped sphagnum moss in azalea growing media to help retain moisture - the moss absorbs & 

releases nutrients in your fertilizer solutions slowly and helps keep bonsai soil from compacting.   

 

David's azalea was purchased at Japan Bonsai and grown in his Parksville garden for some years 

before being potted up this spring.  Here are the photos: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David gave an informative talk as his work progressed ... 
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David Rowe Demo (cont'd.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

David clipped ...       ... and wired as he went ... 

 

 

 

 

 

David can be 

contacted at:  

 

 

 

 

 

David suggested that he would return with 

the tree this Fall to show any changes as 

new shoots & leaves emerge.  In time, pads 

of foliage will fill out the profile and, every 

June, masses of blossoms will cover all. 

djrbonsai@shaw.ca 

djrbonsai@shaw.ca
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New Venue! 

The June meeting will be the last held at the Garth Homer Centre location.  After 19 years we 

have  found it necessary to move on. We held our first meeting at Garth Homer in September 

1996, after having outgrown the Lutheran Church on Cedar Hill Cross Road in Victoria.  Our 

rent now has been increased beyond what our club finances are able to tolerate so we are 

moving our meeting venue again. 

To my way of thinking (and a thought shared by many) it was a serendipitous rental increase 

as our new venue is the warm and inviting Couvelier Pavilion at the Horticulture Centre of the 

Pacific.  The July meeting will be our first one at the HCP location and, we are sure, the first of 

many years of meetings centered in this horticultural wonderland. 

 

 

     A photo from the recent demonstration showing the SW corner of the Pavilion 

We are experiencing drought conditions!  Please monitor your trees 

carefully! 


